
   

March 15 - April 15, 2023 

  

First Things  

  
A Monthly Newsletter for Members and Friends 
  
Who We Are: FBC: Where every person matters and 
relationships with God and neighbors grow. 
  
What We Do: We are learning to live the life that Jesus 
would live if Jesus were living our life through: 

 meaningful worship and study 

 valuing and loving others through service 
 embracing God's created diversity 
 intentional connections to our community 

 caring for one another through all of life 

  

 
  

March 23 & 24 (Thursday/Friday) 
  
  

  
 

 

 
  
Rev. Lara Escoffre 
joined our pastoral staff, 
in December 2012, as the 
Pastor of Preaching and 
Teaching; in June 2015, 
Lara transitioned into the 
role of Lead Pastor. Lara 
has a passion for 
preaching and teaching 
God’s word and for 
walking with people as 
they discover who God 
has created them to be. 
Lara is active in the Anti-
Human Trafficking Task 
Force, Mid-Michigan 
Health Advisory Council, 
and Faithwalking. She 
has two children: Lola 
and Devin. 

  
  
 

 

 



PRAYER PARTNERS   
  

For the needs of friends & family - February & March 2023: Amelia Barden 
(ER/seizure); Heather's brother John (stage 3 cancer/Williams' extended 
family); John & Sharon Ingram (John-sick/Sharon-dementia); McCourt 
Extended Family: Baby Jake-recovery/Gabrielle-cancer/Prayer for family; Dave 
Mitchell (infection/recovery); Lief (whooping cough/Lacey S. relative); Rick & 
Robin Nagel (Rick hospitalization/recovery-friend of McCourts); Lacey Wright 
(knee surgery recovery); John Walter (surgery recovery & wisdom for future 
treatment) 
  

For those that Grieve: The family of Charles Ritter (Ritter and Vance families) 
  
  

For those that Praise: Andrew, Lauren and Victoria Neil are delighted to 
announce the arrival of baby girl Evelyn Elizabeth Neil. She was born on the 
snowy afternoon of Monday, February 27 weighing 6 pounds, 1 ounce. All are 
home, happy and adjusting. Barb and Mark are the happy grandparents. 
  
  

If you know of other folks in our church who need special prayer: Please 
contact the church office by phone: 989-835-6731 or via email: 
office@midlandfbc.com  

  

LETTER FROM PASTOR 
  
  

Lead Pastor Newsletter Article March 2023 

Many of us remember a time when businesses were closed on Sunday 
mornings and schools wouldn’t dare schedule an event on a Wednesday night 
(because those were Church days). But these days it isn’t unheard of for a 
soccer or hockey tournament to take place on a Sunday morning or (as we 
experienced) schools to plan musical performances for a religious holiday like 
Ash Wednesday.  Our world certainly has changed.  
  

This societal or cultural transformation, whether we like it or not, means that we 
need to adapt if we are going to be relevant in today’s world. This doesn’t mean 
getting rid of the core elements of who we are, the embodiment of God’s 
kingdom in the world, but it DOES mean taking a closer look at HOW we, here 
at FBC, embody God’s kingdom. It means asking “How are we supposed to be 
the Church in today’s world?” 
  

While in the past the Church has looked to “experts” to answer this question, in 
our current situation these people simply don’t exist! Every Church is in the 
same boat of knowing there is no clear path forward. Every Church is seeking 
answers. 



  

As the leadership has begun to consider what this will mean for FBC, we have 
been challenged to consider that in order for you (the congregation) to be 
comfortable following us in uncharted territory, we have to prove that we are 
trust worthy. After all, there is risk in going toward an unknown change which 
may mean a loss of some sort, even if that loss leads to something good.  
  

To ease the discomfort, which usually accompanies change, leadership must 
realize that they need to stay connected to the congregation. To listen and 
remain in relationship, during this journey into the unknown, is necessary. 
Staying connected, our leadership looks to the uncharted territory of this new 
world where we must face these changes and adapt. 
  

But adaptation is not scrapping everything. It is vital that we not lose who FBC 
is at our core (our DNA). We must ask what we need to preserve to remain the 
church we know and love, while also considering what it is that we CAN 
disregard and what it is that we need to create to be the Church that God is 
calling us to be in this new day. 
  

I know, as a member, you may fear not know what is going on as these 
changes are happening. That is why it will be important for us to communicate 
well, not just through words but (as leaders) to embody the changes we hope 
will happen. May Team Network not just talk about being more connected, but 
may we ACTUALLY be connected to other members; to listen to their thoughts 
about what they are experiencing. 
  

Our intention is to try out new ways of being FBC in these coming days and 
months; knowing that some of these experiments will be fruitful, while others 
may simply help us to learn. The point will be to learn and to listen in everything 
we do, to as many people as possible with the goal of hearing and discerning 
ways FBC can adapt to this new world. Who knows what we will learn? 
  

Team Network’s goal in this season of our life together is to give some of what 
we have been learning from Canoeing in the Mountains, which I have 
summarized above, a try. My hope, as your pastor, is that you each will take 
part and share your feedback in what happens over these coming months. 
Bolsinger is clear that change requires that we ALL take part. Join us as we 
look ahead to the journey that God has for FBC. 
  

~Rev. Lara Escoffre 

  



 

  
 
 
  

FBC FAMILY FELLOWSHIP MEAL 

Monday, March 27 at 5:30 p.m 
  

Join us for a Family Fellowship Meal at the church hosted by Barb 
Neil and Linda Atiemo-Obeng. While this is another great chance for 
fellowship, let’s make it more!  Let’s make this a true Lenten a 
challenge for us to invite a friend who doesn’t attend church, or is 
simply a non-believer. This invitation is to build relationships only, so 
there will be NO ALTER CALLS, only a meal with new friends. 

  



MUSIC & YOUTH 

 

 
  



 

 



 
  

Grace and Peace, Pastor Aleka 

  

STEWARDSHIP & FINANCE - Budget Year to Date 

February 2023 
  

 
  

As of the end of February we are nearly 30% behind in giving but our bank 
account remains strong.  Mission giving will begin in March. 
  

Bobbie Baker, on behalf of the S&F Team 



  

 
  

We'd like to send Warm Birthday & Anniversary Wishes 

 

  
 
  



 
  

 

 
  



Scholarship Applications 
  

Applications can be submitted to the office or via email 
(office@midlandfbc.com) between April 1-30. Application deadline is 
April 30, 2023.  
  

FBC Scholarship Applications can be found here:  CLICK HERE 

  

 

  

ONLINE DONATIONS 
  

First Baptist Church is now able to accept online donations!   
  
  
  

 
  

Online donations are now available on our Website!   
(See top right corner:  www.midlandfbc.com) 

  

 

  
 

  


